Final Examination - 2017-2018 ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Time : 2 hrs. + 15 min.

Std. : VI

F. M. : 80

Q1. Write a composition on any one of the following topics:

(20)

- a. An Autobiography of a Pencil
- b. A Visit to a Shopping Mall
- c. An Indian Wedding
- d. If I were a Millionaire

Q2. Answer any one of the following:

(10)

- a. Write a letter to the librarian of your school for borrowing an English Grammar book from the school library to prepare for the final examination.
- b. Write a letter to your friend describing about the Children's Day celebration in your school.
- Q3. Read the passage and answer the following questions:

(25)

When Mr. Jones went to a restaurant one day, he left his coat near the door. There was nothing in the pockets of the coat when he left it, so he was very surprised when he took his coat after his meal and found the packets full of jewellery.

There was a waiter near the door, so Mr. Jones said to him, "Somebody has made a mistake, he has put some jewellery in my coat. Take it, and when he comes back, give it to him." The waiter took it and went away. Suddenly, another man came in with a coat just like Mr. Jones. "I am sorry," said the man, "I made a mistake. I took your coat and your have got mine. Please give me my coat and jewellery." Mr. Jones answered, "I gave the jewellery to the waiter. He will give it to you."

Mr. Jones called the manager of the restaurant, but the manager said, "We have no waiters here. We have only waitresses." "You gave the jewellery to a thief!" shouted the other man." I shall send for the police!" Mr. Jones was frightened and paid the man a lot of money for the jewellery.

I. Find meaning of the following words from the passage:

(5)

- i. shocked
- ii. error
- iii. replied
- iv. yelled v. scared
- II. Answer the following questions as briefly as possible:

(10)

- a. What did Jones find in his coat? Why was he surprised?
- b. Why did Jones go to the restaurant? Whom did he actually give the jewellery?
- c. What mistake did the other man make? Why did he make the mistake?

		e. Do you think Jones was an honest man? Justify your answer.	
III.	Iden	ntify the parts of speech in the given sentences :	(4)
	i.	Mumbai is the biggest city in India. (Underline the adjective)	
	ii.	Unless you work hard, you will fail. (Underline the conjunction)	
	iii.	We looked for her everywhere. (Underline the adverb)	
	iv.	He fought against his enemies. (Underline the preposition)	
IV.	Mak	e sentences :	(6)
		jewellery, suddenly, mistake	
Q4.	l.	Do as directed :	(10)
	1.	The postman was delivering the letter. (Change into passive voice)	
	2.	These workmen have no enemies. (Change the sentence into singular form)	
	3.	Each of these girls a new book. (has/have) (Choose the correct answer)	
	4.	man saw the boy riding on ass. (use articles)	
	5.	Meera said, "I will go to Delhi tomorrow." (Change into indirect speech)	
	6.	Sheela is the cleverest girl in the class.	
		(Change the sentence into positive degree)	
	7.	I could not go to school. It was raining hard.	
		(Join the sentences using a conjunction)	
	8.	She gave us five dozens pencil. (Correct the sentence)	
	9.	The teacher said london stands on the thames (Punctuate the sentence)	
	10.	Without health there is no happiness. (Underline Noun and state its kind)	
II.	Fill i	n the blanks with appropriate prepositions :	(5)
	1.	We rejoiced his success.	
	2.	I listened what she said.	
	3.	He is negligent his work.	
	4.	He is guilty theft.	

d. What did Jones do to save himself?

	5.	I was annoyed her conduct.	
	6.	He invited his friends dinner.	
	7.	Fill the bottle hot water.	
	8.	Be carefulyour health.	
	9.	Harish warned me the danger.	
	10.	My pen is superior yours.	
III.	Fill i	in the blanks with the correct form of the verb given in bracket :	(5)
	1.	I to London tomorrow (go) Simple Future Tense)	
	2.	The rain before you arrived. (stop) (Past Perfect Tense)	
	3.	The leaves to the ground. (fall) (Present Continuous Tense)	
	4.	The girls loudly. (sing) (Future Continuous Tense)	
	5.	James Watt the steam engine. (invent) (Simple Past Tense)	
IV.	Give	e synonym of the following words :	(2)
	a.	assemble -	
	b.	first –	
	C.	calamity –	
	d.	imaginary –	
V.	Give	e antonym of the following words :	(2)
	a.	legal x	
	b.	decent x	
	C.	strict x	
	d.	real x	
VI.	Con	nplete the similes :	(1)
	a.	as old as	
	b.	as timid as	